

Next Meeting: Monday, September 14th, 6:00 dinner, 7:00 meeting, Rococo's, 122nd & N. May

## September 14th Program The Scots In Early America



La Nell Shores will be presenting a most interesting and educational program on The Scots in Early America which covers their participation in the Revolutionary War. A timeline of events that caused her ancestors to leave Scotland and Ireland and migrate to the Colonies. La Nell & her husband Michael, have been married for 49 years, and are active members of several organizations in Oklahoma City. La Nell grew up in Oklahoma City attending Classen High School and SW Bible High School. She is a board member of the Oklahoma

Genealogical Society, where she also volunteers. She is a member of the Daughters of the American Revolution, (DAR) Linage Society; National Society of United States Daughters of 1812, Lineage Society; United Daughters of the Confederacy, Linage Society; Continental Society, Daughters of Indian Wars, Lineage Society. La Nell Shores has facilitated a "Legacy Family Tree" genealogy software study group for the Computer Club of Oklahoma City for several years.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

OSSAR President, Martin Reynolds reports that he and our Sec/Treas. & VP General, George Thompson attended the National Congress in Louisville, KY this past July. President Reynolds has a report to present after our program which will include encouraging members to submit a design for a state pin of the OSSAR. President Martin requests a volunteer from each chapter to serve on the state committee that will pick a design for our state pin. Any member who is willing to serve on said committee, please volunteer at the Monday night meeting.

## Chapter President's Message



Greetings fellow Compatriots.

Please join me in welcoming La Nell Shores and her husband, Michael to our September OKC/SAR meeting. What an interesting and great program. Many thanks to program Chairman Ron Schrouf, who also volunteers on the Color Guard. Many thanks Ron.

OK,... thank you members who were kind enough to remember our Veterans during the summer months. Your socks, shirts, shoes and other donations are very much appreciated by our local and state Veterans. Please remember to bring something/anything to the Sept. 14th meeting. Call me & I will pick stuff up.

With thankfulness of our Past and Faith in our Future. Hope to see you Monday evening.

In Patriotism,

Patrick Cowan

Membership Roster, inquiries, contact Secretary George Thompson. (405)722-1286; gdt40@cox.net



Above, OKC/SAR Color Guard members at the 4th of July Parade in Edmond, OK.

Thanks to the OKC/SAR Color Guard for their dedication and admirable representation of the Oklahoma City Chapter of the Sons of the American Revolution. Members present for the Edmond 4th of July parade included, from left to right......... OKC/SAR members are Commander Henry Baer III, Al Lankford, Bob Thomas, Wayne Nash, Howard Ferrell, OSSAR President Martin Reynolds, OKC/SAR Program Chairman Ron Schrouf, Glenn Fast, Mike Sanford, Cory Shipman, Kenneth Young, Terry Handley, Stephan Lake and Richard Sidwell.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

HELP YOUR CHAPTER GROW: Do you have a son, grandson, brother or male family member or friend who may be interested in making application for membership in SAR? Contact Robert Thomas, Chapter Registrar (405-737-6181) rbjthomas@sbcglobal.net; and Wayne Nash (405-844-4740)pnwnash@sbcglobal.net, who are available to assist in the genealogy, research and locating necessary documents. We now have 128 members.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

DON'T FORGET OUR VETERANS, BRING A PAIR OF SOCKS etc...to our next meeting. Call 405-755-7200 for more information.

Please join your fellow Compatriots in attending the next OKC/SAR dinner meeting next Monday, September 14th: 6:00 dinner, 7:00 meeting; Rococo's @ 122nd & N. May; North side of North Park Mall.